
Issue Date  9 August 2024

Important Dates

Catholic Schools
Open Week
Monday 19 August 2024

District Athletics
Day
Tuesday 20 August 2024

Storytime at St
Joseph's - 5:30pm
Tuesday 20 August 2024

Grandparents' Day
Wednesday 21 August 2024

Book Week Parade
Friday 23 August 2024

Pupil Free Day
Friday 6 September 2024

Year 1 Excursion
Thursday 12 September
2024

Year 5 Wirraway
Camp Start
Wednesday 18 September
2024

Year 5 Wirraway
Camp Finish
Friday 20 September 2024

Last day of School
Friday 27 September 2024

Upcoming Events

BOOK WEEK!
Date: Monday 19 August -

100 Years of St
Joseph's School!
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Friday 23 August

Venue: St Joseph's School -
Murray Bridge

Date: Friday 7 February -
Saturday 8 February

Venue: St Joseph's School -
Murray Bridge

From the Principal

Dear parents, carers, teachers, and students,

Yesterday, Thursday, 8th August, we celebrated Saint Mary MacKillop, Australia’s first and only saint. Mary MacKillop, along with Fr.

Julian Tenison Woods, played an essential role in establishing Catholic schools across Australia, including our own St. Joseph’s School,

Murray Bridge. As we mark our 99th year of educating students, we are reminded of the profound impact of her vision and dedication,

and we honour her legacy with our continued commitment to education.

 

Mary MacKillop's life was a testament to her unwavering belief in the right of all to be educated. She was a trailblazer advocating for

equal access to education, regardless of financial status, race, gender, or religion. Her mission led her to establish a school system that

would cater to all, especially the underprivileged. This lasting commitment to inclusivity and equality is a legacy that continues in our

school.

One notable story that shows her values involves the son and daughter-in-law of the then Governor of South Australia, who asked Mary

MacKillop to enrol their son as a day pupil. They requested that he be given a separate desk, away from the poorer children, and placed

at the front near the teacher for special attention. Mary MacKillop welcomed the child but insisted that he receive no preferential

treatment, underscoring her belief in equal education for all.

Mary MacKillop's dedication to education and her famous words, "Never see a need without doing something about it," continue to

inspire me as your principal and all the staff. Her vision for educating all students, regardless of their educational ability or social and

emotional state, remains a guiding principle for our school community. 
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As we reflect on her legacy this week and lead into our 100th year, let us be reminded of the importance of compassion,

equality, and action in our daily lives. These principles, which Mary MacKillop stood for, are as relevant today as they were in

her time. We are committed to upholding these values in our school community, inspiring us all to make a difference.

Thank you to the staff, especially Mrs Deb Holland, for organising our feast day Mass and celebration activities for our students on the

day.

 

J oey ’s 
 

This week, we welcome Joey’s students to our Mid-Year Reception class as they begin their journey, transitioning into school life for one

day over several weeks for the remainder of the year. Mrs Rachel Wells will assist the children and families slowly transitioning into

school life in readiness for beginning Reception at the start of the 2025 school year. 

I hope you are all enjoying the success of our Olympic athletes in Paris. It is particularly inspiring to watch individuals we know achieve

their goals. I am especially looking forward to watching Jessica Stenson, a remarkable person whom I used to babysit in my teens,

compete in the women's marathon this weekend.

This sense of inspiration is at the heart of why teachers love educating children. We are dedicated to nurturing their growth, striving to

see them improve and achieve their goals. Go, Jess! Have a great weekend, everyone. 

3 / 10



Mrs Oates

Principal

Premiers Reading Chal l enge (PRC)  
The PRC for 2024 is wrapping up soon. St Joseph’s School has a strong tradition of participating in the Challenge, with many students

joining each year. We foster a love of reading in all our students. This year's PRC ends on September 6th. Students must complete and

record 12 books to earn their participation prize. Take a moment to talk with your child about their reading progress. How many books

have they read? What were the stories about? Did they have a favourite book or genre? Showing interest in their reading can encourage

them to share their enthusiasm with you.

BOOK WEEK Updates
This year’s Book Week theme is ‘Reading Is Magic’ and it runs from 17-23 August (Week 5 of this term). See below our key dates and

stay tuned for more information soon! 

 

T hrive  with 5  –  Ref er to  the handout     
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Thrive with 5 – Article from the Australian Primary Principals Association 

Why Reading with Babies is Awesome!

Reading with babies isn't just fun – it’s super important for their growth! Here’s why:

• Boosts Language Skills: Reading books, talking about pictures, and sharing stories help babies learn speech sounds, words, and how

to talk.

• Early Literacy: Doing these activities every day helps babies get used to books and words, setting them up to be great readers when

they grow up.

• Fires Up Imagination: Stories make babies dream big and learn about the world around them.

• Bonding Time: Reading together is a special time for you and your baby to connect and enjoy each other’s company.

Fun Tips for Reading with Babies:

• Start Early: You can begin reading to your baby from birth!

• Quiet Time: Newborns love calm reading sessions. By 12 months, they'll be excited and involved in story time.

• Interactive Reading: Point out words and pictures and make your voice lively with different tones.

• Pick Fun Books: Babies love books with rhymes, rhythm, and repetition.

Remember, every time you read with your baby, you're helping them grow smarter and stronger! So, grab a book and start the

adventure together!

 

 

View this article online to read more
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Religious Education

 

SAINT  MARY OF T HE CROSS MACKIL L OP   
August 8th is the feast day of Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop the co-founder of St. Joseph’s Schools.

This year we celebrate the 14th anniversary of Mary becoming Australia’s first saint.  She was canonised on October 17th, 2010 after a

long process and many prayers and hard work by her devoted following and the current Sisters of St Josephs.

In recognising a person as a saint, the Church looks at 2 main things.  It first looks at the life of a person.  It looks at what the person did,

how they reacted to the events of life, what people wrote and said about them, what they wrote and said about themselves.  The second

aspect is one of continuing devotion.  When the person died did the people keep the memory alive?  Are they still alive in the faith of the

people?  Is their life continuing in the people?

Mary MacKillop saw the powerlessness of the poor people in her day because of their lack of educational opportunities.  She and Father

Julian Tenison Woods shared the dream of meeting the needs of the people of that era by providing basic education for everyone.  They

used an old stable in the town of Penola as their first school and from these humble beginnings we now have many St. Joseph’s Schools

offering a Christian education for children in our state.  It is through her and Father Woods vision that we have our St. Joseph’s School in

Murray Bridge.  Next year we will be celebrating the centenary of our wonderful school.

She also saw many other needs besides schools and soon, the Sisters of St. Joseph were looking after orphan children and homeless

girls.  They also visited the sick, lonely, and elderly people.  Mary’s life was very hard.  Her family was poor and so were the Sisters of St.

Joseph.  As a woman during this period of history, she encountered many challenges along the way from the hierarchy of the Church

and many others before she could fulfil her dreams of education for all children.  But Mary didn’t worry about the future.  She always

believed God would take care of her and she worked hard at what she felt God wanted her to do.

I have spent most of my life surrounded by the Josephite tradition.  I went to St Joseph’s School at Tailem Bend where I was educated by

the nuns and later, after completing my teacher training, I have spent my teaching career in Josephite schools.  I was really pleased to

see a study found that although Catholic Schools come under the Non-government Schools Banner, we in fact have not forgotten Mary

MacKillop’s dream but continue to offer education to all, especially the poor and marginalised.

Yesterday we celebrated the feast day of this remarkable saint with a Mass led by our Year 4 students at 9:30am in the church.  We

were very blessed to have Sr Elizabeth Morris, a Josephite nun join us to share her experiences and thank God for the example of St

Mary of the Cross MacKillop.  After Mass the students joined in a number of activities to celebrate and remember the co-founder of our

school.

Mary MacKillop’s motto through life is one that we could try to live by:

“Never see a need without try ing to  do  something about it”   

 

View this article online to read more

6 / 10



From the Classroom - Year 1
In Year 1, we have been busy exploring Mass as a key focus in Mathematics. Through guidance of our partnership with AERO, students

have embraced the structure of explicitly taught lessons, adapting to routines that support student engagement and learning. Year 1

students have applied their knowledge of heavy and light to compare the mass of various objects. Students have engaged in hands-on

learning tasks through practicing hefting and the use of balancing scales. These skills will strengthen their grasp of measurement

concepts and lay the groundwork for future mathematical learning such as capacity.

View this article online to read more

   

  

The Southern Cross

Please see The Southern Cross newsletter and the online edition of The Southern Cross September 2024.

View this article online to read more

Congratulations Deegan!
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsolsticemedia.cmail20.com%2Ft%2Fr-e-tddyttil-bjrurtyikr-r%2F&data=05%7C02%7CGeorgia.ONeil%40stjomb.catholic.edu.au%7C04c113a2faf44759abe008dcd5fecd42%7C5429c91b4d0f46679560f50b1a969053%7C0%7C0%7C638620537545491790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WUBI4DFhulcYKxgXHhZ1PnSxOsecgn9dbQttYo6j%2BEw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Findd.adobe.com%2Fview%2Fe9fa5204-3250-440e-9686-ed836c26ceee&data=05%7C02%7CGeorgia.ONeil%40stjomb.catholic.edu.au%7C04c113a2faf44759abe008dcd5fecd42%7C5429c91b4d0f46679560f50b1a969053%7C0%7C0%7C638620537545501182%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=R96QZKkHY9q4gqfJCwAOUOhT4SF%2B1RDKoBjo9lcP04o%3D&reserved=0


Congratulations to our Year 5 student; Deegan Johnston.

Deegan recently competed at the Australian Scooter National Championships at Slam Factory, Sydney in the 12U division taking our 1st

place for the 2nd year running. Not only did he win his age group, he also took out the 13U best trick competition for the day. 
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Congratulations!

A huge Congratulations goes to our very own principal here at St Joesph's School; Ros Oates. 

Ros has been awarded an 'Outstanding Service Award' by the Australian Catholic Primary Principals' Association. The recipients of this

award have advocated for Catholic primary principals through their tenure on the ACPPA Board and within their communities. 

On behalf of everyone, congratulations Ros!
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